SE Coaching for Mathematics and Science

NW16695

8

SUMMATIVE ASSESSMENT – II (2016-17) ENGLISH COMMUNICATIVE

Class - X

Maximum Marks: 70

Time: 3 hours

Instructions:

(a) -

(6)

The question paper is divided into Threesections.

20 marks Reading Section A 25 marks Writing& Grammar Section B 25 marks Literature & Long Reading Text Section C

SECTION A (READING :20 marks)

Read the passage given below and answer the questions that follow:

According to the Punjabi calendar Basant is held on the (fifth day of lunar month of Magha marking the start of spring.) In North India, and in the Punjab province of Pakistan, Basant is considered to be a seasonal festival and is celebrated as a spring festival of kites by people of all faiths. The festival marks the commencement of the spring season. The festival is summed up in the phrase, 'Ayi Basant, Pala Udant (here comes spring, the cold will disappear).

The Indian year is divided into six seasons or the 'ritus'. The first season is Vasanta (ritu) or the spring season, the second is 'Grishma' ritu (summer), the third is the 'Varsha' Ritu (monsoon), the fourth is the 'Shared' ritu (autumn), the fifth is the 'Hemant' ritu

(winter) and the sixth or the last is the 'Shishir' ritu (cool season).

In the Punjab region, Basant is celebrated with much gusto and it has a distinctive feature. There is a long established tradition of flying kites and holding fairs. Lahore and Amritsar are the traditional areas where kite flying festivals are held. A popular Basant Mela is held in Lahore. However, the festival has also been traditionally celebrated in areas such as Sialkot, Gujranwala and Gurdaspur. The ruler of Kapurthala princely state, Maharaja Jagatjit Singh, started the Basant Panchami fair which is now in its 97th year (2014). People attend the fair at Shalimar Bagh wearing yellow clothes and turbans. In Hoshiarpur, a fair is held at the Baoli of Baba Bhandari where thousands of men, women and children participate and pay obeisance at the Samadhi of Martyr Dharamvir Hakikat Rai. Basant in the Punjab is associated with Hakikat Rai who laid down his life for the right of people to follow the religion of their choice. It is traditional for people to wear yellow. It is also customary to eat rice coloured with saffron. People decorate their houses with yellow flowers too. These traditions can also be observed in Uttarkashi where Basant is a farmers festival. People pluck yellow flowers and decorate the main doors of their houses with them welcoming the spring and the new sowing season.

When is Basant celebrated according to the Punjabi calendar?

What is the popular belief of the North Indians related to this festival?

How many seasons are there in India? Name them in sequence.

How is Basant celebrated in many parts of India?

In which areas of Pakistan is this festival celebrated traditionally?

How is it celebrated in Hoshiarpur?

What does the colour yellow symbolize in this festival?

Can we call it a farmers' festival? Why?

SE Coaching for Mathematics and Science

Read the passage given below:

ARE WE HAPPIER THAN OUR FOREFATHERS?

The conquest of happiness has meant, different facts to different generations. Our forefathers took pride in scholarship and in a spirit of sacrifice and solicitude for the welfare of others. Gone are those days. Today we live only for ourselves. We are jealous of the advancement of our neighbours. We end up tense and unhappy.

The term, 'happy' has a variety of meanings. It stands for the lucky, fortunate, content, glad or cheerful. Happiness lies within the mind of the individual. No 2.

amount of external wealth may be helpful in making him happy.

Our forefathers had lifestyles, very much different from those we have today. Their life was based mainly on the concept of "Simple living and high thinking." People 3. were satisfied with whatever they obtained after working hard. Excessive material wealth did not mean much for them. They derived mental satisfaction and enrichment which they aimed at.

The structural framework of our forefathers' families was different from that of ours. They lived in a cohesive joint family structure where they were happier than 4. we. They cared for each other. The siblings grew up with their cousins. The bond of love which they shared cannot be easily found in the nuclear family of the day. The

family provided an emotional cushioning effect against tension and stress.

However, in the nuclear family, we are detached from the feelings towards our kith and kin. At times even the cousins do not recognise one another, when they happen 5. to be self-centered. Disputes in the family may lead to divisions. This may finally

destroy the family psyche

The joint family system provided a proper environment for the child to grow up. The value of respect, tolerance, responsibility, integrity, etc. were internalised in the 6. child. In the long run, they became better human beings, compared to those in the present generation. Our forefathers felt happiest if their children became 'honest' human beings.

But today we are happy only if we attain our coveted material ends. We are ready to resort to any means to attain that end. Our philosophy of life has turned out totally 7.

machiavellian.

Our forefathers had a vision to make India the best. To attain their ambitions, they were ready to make all sorts of personal sacrifices. Their happiness lay in that of the 8. millions of Indian brothers and sisters.

Answer the following questions. (2x4) 2.1

What is the big difference between our forefathers and us? (a)

What is the true meaning of 'happiness'? (6)

What happens in a nuclear family? (2)

How does the joint family system make a child a good human being?

Find the word from the passage which has the same meaning as each word or phrase shown below. Choose the correct option and write the answer in your answer sheet: (1x4)

Concern or Anxiety Cohesive (ii) Reassurance (i) Intermingle (iv) Solicitude (iji) Ancestors Forefathers Siblings (i) Kins Generations (iv) (iii)

12

ACBSE Coaching for Mathematics and Science

(c)	Well	desired							
	Ji)	Coveted		(ii)	Pertur	bed			
1	(iii)	Adjusted		(iv)	Linger	red			
(d)	Aims	1			4				
1	(i)	Sacrifices		(ii)	Conte	nts			
	(iii)	Lingers	1177	(iv)	Ambit	ions			
	` ' {	SECTION B (V			RAMN	1AR: 25 M	Iarks)		
Sharing you		and recalling id						rite a let	ter to the
		wspaper in 100							
		g Polluted. It is							Alexandra (Alexandra Alexandra Alexa
		50-200 words or							
Everyday w	hile ret	urning from scho	ool Lobs	erve ar	old ma	n in his ra	gs. It has	almost	been like
		t on that day							
		road I felt some			cu cuc	crove ac			
		passage. Fill			by choc	sing the n	nost ann	ronriate	ontions
		n below. Writ							
	-	not copy the w			III you	i unover	oriect ag	near to	ic collect
Summers	(a)	not copy the w	-	very	ple	asant	in	the	valley
	57	mir, (c)				aradise on			vidicy
b)	is	(ii) are	(iii)	was	(iv)	were	Larut.		
a) (i)			(iii)	from		at			
b) (i)	for			whose	1000	what			
c) (i)	who	(ii) which	(111)	WHOSE	(11/)	Wildt			
sheet.					Word Before	Missing Word	Word After		
All afternoon	on, the u	sual line of touris	ts						
		had descended		(a) _					A STATE OF
		cut tomb, some		(b) _			X		
26 feet und				(c) _					
		. They gazed the	murals	(d) -					
on the wall								<i>c</i> 1	
		phrases given l	below. Is	tearran	ige then	n to form	meaning	grui sen	tences as
given in the	The state of the s		1 1 1						
Example :		earnt/to be/lea							
270	Lead	ership has to be	learnt.	. 1.					
(a)		it/is/one/s/pay			ot/a				
(b)		s/ visionary/a/							
(c)		/a leader/get/		/ in/te	eam/				
	the be	est /of/everyon	e						
		or for configuration							
		SECTION		ERAT	URE:	25 Marks)	-		
Read one of	the ext		C (LIT						
		SECTION acts given belo	C (LIT w and a	nswer	the que	stions that			
Read the ext	ract giv	SECTION acts given belo en below and a	C (LIT w and a	nswer	the que	stions that			
	ract giv nigher e	SECTION racts given belo en below and a very day,	C (LIT w and a	nswer	the que	stions that			

ACBSE Coaching for Mathematics and Science

	The wedding-guest here beat his breast,	
	For he heard the loud bassoon.	
	(a) What went higher and higher every day?	
,	Why did the wedding-guest beat his breast?	
	(c) What does 'bassoon' mean?	
	OR	121
	Read the extract given below and answer the questions that follow	3
	Our reasons are so full of regard	
	That were you, Antony, the son of Caesar,	
	you should be satisfied.	
	A vir i line to the speaker were the reasons!	
	(i) What, according to the speaker, were the reasons. What does 'satisfied' mean here?	
	/ / 111 4 1 1 four 2	
	Answer the following questions in about 30 - 40 words.	
1	Sebastian was not part of the game. Pick out instances to prove your point.	2
9a 9b 9c 9d	Explain the irony in the poem, 'Ozymandias'.	2
Ap.	Why was the poet afraid of the snake?	2
Ac.	Why was the poet atrait of the shake:	2
9d	How was Caesar's death forewarned? Answer one of the following questions in about 80-100 words.	
1	Weak - willed people fall prey to superstitions and find refuge in the supernatural world.	4
10	Weak - willed people fall prey to superstitions and thick relations	
1	Comment in the context of 'A Shady Plot'.	
	OK	4
	Contentment comes from within. Comment with reference to Patol Babu.	
	Answer one of the following questions in about 150-200 words.	10
14	How was Anne treated by her family in her quiet and serious moments?	
1	OR	10
	Attempt a character sketch of Margot Frank.	
	OR	10
	In what way did Helen read book after book?	
	OR	10
	Helen's firm determination and hard work enabled her to achieve what she wanted.	
	Elaborate.	
	-000000-	